Town of Wilmington Work Session
May 31,2023 4:pm-5:pm Wilmington Community Center

Present

Roy Holzer - Supervisor Darin Forbes - Board Member/ Deputy Supervisor
Michelle Preston — Board Member Tina Terry-Preston — Board Member

Tim Follos — Board Member Dawn Stevens — Town Clerk

Also Attending

Bethany Kress and Steve Forbes were the only people that signed in. Also present were Danielle Celenzo,
Amy Langford, and Tony Nickinello. Nicole Forbes, the Secretary to the Supervisor and Accounts Clerk was
asked to attend the meeting to expiain financiai questions from the youth group.

Discussions

Supervisor Holzer discussed the reasons why the BTI was not as effective as normal. He explained that

when he inquired about this with the company, they stated that it was because of the abnormal winter
and spring we experienced.

Supervisor Holzer stated he was filling out the Mining Permit Renewal for the former landfill and that we
are moving forward with the final closing of the area. All clean fills will be used to start this process.

The Town Board Meeting for June will be held on the 20" instead of its normal date.

The Town is looking for additional grants for the Homestead Housing Project. We are hoping to have a
groundbreaking Mid to Late summer.

The Town Board is looking at the final numbers for the improvements to the Highway garage now that all
the insurance payments have been received.

Wilmington Town Beach will open the last week in June. The dock will not be able to be put out unless we
are able to find additional lifequards.

An additional five benches have been ordered as discussed at the last meeting.

The new speed light will be going on Bonnieview Road. Only one of the two approved have been ordered.
Parts for the old sign have been ordered.

A discussion was had on the very bad cellphone service in the area, it seems to be getting worse instead
of better.

A lengthy discussion was had between the Youth Group and the Board. Nicole Forbes explained
procedures that must be followed for their town account. They asked many questions and now have a
better understanding of the procedures. They will now receive a monthly statement of the account and
will itemize their expenditures and earnings. The Group will be doing fund raisers, applying for grants,
and accepting donations. Donations may be sent to Town of Wilmington, Youth Group, PO Box 180,
Wilmington, NY 12997. Please write Youth Group in the Memo on the check.

Respectfully Submitted,

Do Blsenn



